
 

 
 

 
Our new Scholastic Book Club is up and running! Go to http://eu-
schools.scholastic.co.uk/gjovik-international to browse the latest books and 
order online. For every €1 you spend on this month’s Book Club, our school 
will earn 20¢ in Scholastic Rewards. 
 
Please place your order online by November 30th, 2017. 
 

 
We are pleased to invite parents and extended family to GIS Christmas Concert. 
It will take place on 12th December at Gjøvik kino. To accommodate all parents, 
like last year, there will be two shows. Exact times will be confirmed next week.  
 
Students are currently practising the songs they have written and composed. 
We will need your help with costumes: 
 

 Grade 1 & 2 need to wear black trousers and brown/green/grey or 
orange tops 
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 Grade 3-4 & 5 need to wear white, red and green clothes and silver 
garland around their waist or in their hair 

 
We also need a Santa costume to be shared by two Grade 7 students, so it 
shouldn’t be very big. Please contact Mr. Stavsøien 
(geir.frode.stavsoien@gjovikis.no) or Mrs. Griesova (eva.griesova@gjovikis.no) 
if you can lend us a costume. 
 
Like last year, we would like to raise money for Doctors without Borders. 
Donations will be accepted before and after the concert. 
 

 
Please note that Semester 1 ends on 15th December. Classes end at 12:00pm. 
Students should be picked up then and lockers need to be emptied for 
cleaning. Please note we will be able to provide SFO only if there is a minimum 
of 5 children and only until 3:00pm. Please inform Ms. Shalaginova at 
sfo@gjovikis.no if you require SFO on 15th December by 8th December at the 
latest. 
 

 
Grade 2 students have just completed their unit of inquiry titled Marketplace. 
During the unit, in art classes, the students created some artwork, including 
birthday and thank you cards as well as some decorations, which they will sell 
on 2nd December after school. 
 
 

 
Please err on the side of cautious when hesitating whether or not your child 
feels well enough to go to school. We have recently sent several students back 
home during the day as they were unwell. Please remember that following 
vomiting or diarrhea, students should stay home for 48 hours. It helps them 
recover sooner and prevents the disease from spreading.  

Sickness 
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If you have any questions about the matters below, please contact the relevant 
person: 
 
Invoices   Kari Anne Brovold kari.anne.brovold@gjovikis.no  
 
Taxi  (GIS)  Dennis Wanda dennis.wanda@gjovikis.no  
 
Taxi/bus  Ingrid Raasholm ingrid.raasholm@gjovik.kommune.no  

(Kommune) 
 
School nurse Monica Iren          Monica.Raudi-Satran@gjovik.kommune.no  

Raudi-Sætran  
 
Swimming  Ragnar Görögh ragnar.gorogh@gjovikis.no  
     
SFO    Marina Shalaginova sfo@gjovikis.no  
 
 

 
 

Grade Date 
Grade 3-4 23.11.17 

30.11.17 
07.12.17 
14.12.17 
04.01.18 
11.01.18 
18.01.18 

Grade 5 25.01.18 
01.02.18 
08.02.18 
15.02.18 

School support contact details 
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22.02.18 
08.03.18 
15.03.18 
22.03.18 
05.04.18 

Grade 1 12.04.18 
19.04.18 
26.04.18 
03.05.18 
24.05.18 
31.05.18 
07.06.18 
14.06.18 

 


